ROCHESTER DESCRIPTIONS OF TECHNOLOGY

Student Council Einutes October 1, 1951

The meeting was called to order by President Jack Stumpf at 5:10 P.:. Einutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Roll call was taken.

New representatives introduced themselves and Pres. Stumpf welcomed them on behalf of Student Souncil.

Pres. Stumpf commended Den Marcus on the success of the penny drive and reminded Council that the drive would continue through October 5.

Pres. Stumpf read a letter from Mrs. Walter Townsend announcing her withdrawl as chairman of the Clark Union weekend Committee. Joe McKema moved that a letter of thanks and appreciation of the work she has done for the students be written Mrs. Townsend. Seconded and carried.

In regard to the 1951-'52 Budget, Granville Bentley announced that there would be a meeting for all advisors and officers of organizations submitting a budget on October 3, at 4:30 in Koom 120 of the Eastman Building. It was further reported that all organizations would have to accept a 20% decrease in their budgets as a result of the drop in enrollment. Discussion followed. Fr. Bentley requested a freshman representative to serve on the Budget Committee. Priscilla Holt, Chemistry, and Dave Schuckman, Photo Tech, volunteered for membership on the Committee.

Pres. Stumpf made the following announcements:

- 1. Reports of standing committees will be due the week of October 8
- 2. Parking lot stickers will be on sale in the Student Council Office in Clark Union every day at 12:30
- 3. An Inter-Organizations meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, October2, at 12:30 in Room 100 of Clark Union
- 4. December 8 has been set as the date of the Alumni Student kixer

Joe McKenna moved that the meeting be adjourned. Seconded and carried Feeting adjourned at 5:40 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Joan Higgins, Secretary